
RECEIVED 

•11 AUG 12 AlO :25 

OEPr OF PLANNING 
AND PERMITTING 

CIT'( &COWHY Of HON!!LU. 
David K. Tanoue, Director 
Department of Planning and Permiting 
City and County of Honolulu 

Reference No.: 2011/GEN•8 

Dear Director Tanoue, PLEASE 00 NOT APPROVE THE WAIMANALO GULCH SANITARY LANDFILL'S 
APPLICATION TO DELETE THE JULY 31, 2012 DEADLINE FOR DISPOSAL OF MUNICPAL SOLID WASTE. THE 
WAI MANALO GULCH SANl1YARY LANDFILL HAS HAD EXTENSION AFTER EXTENSION WITH A RESULTING 
CONTAMINATION OF OUR BEACHES IN KOOLINA LAST YEAR AFTER A HEAVY RAIN. I SINCERELY BELIEVE 
IF WE HAVE ANOTHER HEAVY RAIN THIS PROBLEM WILL CONTINUE TO ARISE. MILLIONS OF DOLLARS 
HAVE BEEN SPENT TO MAKE OUR BEACHES BEAUTIFUL AND UNIQUE. DISNEY RESORT, MARIOTT AND 
BEACH VILLAS AS WELL AS EVERY CONCERNED HOMEOWNER AT KOOUNA AND THE SURROUNDING 
AREAS DO NOT WANT THIS TRAGEDY TO HAPPEN AGAIN-AND YOU CAN PREVENT IT. 

I AM THE REPRESENTATIVE TO THE KOOLINA COMMUNl1Y ASSOCIATION (KOCA) FOR BEACH VILLAS AT 
KOOLINA. EVERY OWNER I HAVE SPOKEN TO WANTS THAT LANDFILL CLOSED AS IT WAS SUPPOSED TO 
HAVE BEEN YEARS AGO. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter 

Alex Duarte. O.D., Ph.D. 
KOCHA Representative 
Beach Villas at KoOlina 
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